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Lorraine Frantz Edwards 
P.O.B. 2076 
Lancaster, CA 93539-2076 
(805) 949-6236 
April 13, 1992 

Clif Frantz 
2S844 Hart Rd. 
Batavia, IL 60510 

Dear Clif, 

I hope this note finds you healthy and happy. I haven't heard from you in 
a long, long time. I'm believing that "no news is good news." I have your 
letter of 17 July 1989 in front of me and again thank you for sharing.... 

As you may remember, I am working on the descendants of immigrant Michael 
Frantz. To sort out all of his descendants includes collecting information 
on all the other Frantzes too. 

Last year Ruth Frantz Rhinehart sent me her book "Descendants of John and 
Elizabeth Hostetter Frantz, 1749-1990." I finally got around to entering 
some of her information to my computer -- in February -- and made a 
printout for her to double-check. I made a couple of extra copies of the 
printout to share with others. You'll find yourself on pages 32 and 37. 
Would you please send updated information on your children and 
grandchildren? (Family group sheets and SASE enclosed.) 

Rosemary Frantz has John Frantz (married to Elizabeth Hochstetter) and 
Jacob Frantz (married to Barbara Hochstetter) as sons of Hannes Frantz, 
grandsons of Balser/Balzer/Baltzer. Some Michael Frantz researchers have 
John and Jacob as sons of Michael II. Ruth Frantz Rhinehart has no 
concrete evidence of their father. Do you have any new information on 
these families? Please study these printouts and let me know. II am very 
anxious to sort-out the families and eventually publish a Frantz book that 
places the individuals on the correct branch of the "tree." 

In case you are curious: The printouts are from the Roots3 genealogy 
software program. As you will notice, I can footnote where every bit of 
information came from. You, as the reader, can check the NOTES AND 
REFERENCES and see where I obtained the information. 

In your letter you mentioned "highly prized pictures." I'm involved in a 
project right now of reproducing old family photographs. A local copy shop 
has a wonderful "laser" copier that copies in color or from color to black 
and white. I've borrowed photos from everyone and everywhere. I'm 
deciding on "family" pages, creating the layout, having photos "sized" for 
the page, etc. Old tintypes have reproduced beautifully. I had them made 
larger, and "lighter," and they, too, are "highly prized pictures." In the 
future Frantz book, I'll probably have 100 pages of photos (all in one 
section). Although it could be done, it is more difficult to place 
pictures with the text for the individual family. 



"The book" will be huge at the rate I'm going. I have been blessed with so 
much information on the Frantz family and collateral lines. I have over 
11,000 names in my computer database now. When I printed "the book" in 
April 1991 it was over 700 pages long. I have added a lot of new 
information since then and lots of information yet to process. I have a 
lot of research to do on the early Frantzes because there is a lot of 
conflicting information "out there." I don't want to "go to press" and 
publish "the same old errors." I will value any assistance that you can 
provide. 

I'm going to United Parcel today so I'm rushing to get these ready tomail. 
Maybe I would have heard from you by now if I'd mailed it in February as I 
planned (ha). 

Warmestregards; very best wishes, 

Lorraine Frantz Edwards 

P.S. The printouts are yours to keep. Sometimes people return them 
thinking I need them for the "additions and corrections." 	Additions and 
corrections on a piece of paper is fine. 

P.S.S. I'm sure I must have answered your question before but will answer 
again. Yes, I know both Lois Vulpi and Hazel Frantz Turner. I've 
corresponded with Lois -- and often visit in the home of Hazel. Hazel has 
provided an enormous amount of information. Lowell Beacher, in Modesto, 
has opened his library to me and he has 50 years or more collection of data 
on Old German Baptist Brethren families (Frantz and collateral lines). My 
most recent "gold mine": I now have the Dore Frantz Manuscript. Dare's 
manuscript should have been published 45 years ago. it is full of 
extremely valuable information!!!! 
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